## Dartmouth Board of Assessors

## **Minutes**

July 20, 2015

The Board of Assessors held a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday July 20, 2015 at 9:30 A.M. in Room 213. In attendance were Robert Michaud, John Furtado and Richard Gonsalves.

The meeting was open at 9:30 A.M.

There were no minutes to approve.

The following vouchers were reviewed and approved:

Robert Alford II \$ 240.00 Postmaster \$ 500.00 Real Estate Research \$2,440.00

The Board reviewed and signed the Motor Vehicle Commitment.

Richard Gonsalves reviewed the Appellate Tax Settlement reached between the Town of Dartmouth and Cingular Wireless.

Richard also informed the Board of the Withdrawal of Wendy's Old Fashioned Hamburgers case from the Appellate Tax Board.

The Board was asked to abate property donated to the Town of Dartmouth for Fiscal 2015 Real Estate tax.

A motion was made by John Furtado and duly seconded by Robert Michaud to abate the property. So voted.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by John Furtado and duly seconded by Robert Michaud to adjourn the meeting at 10:40 A.M.

Next scheduled meeting is August 10, 2015.

**Board of Assessors** 

Transcribed by: Susan M. Pierce

DARTMOUTH TOWN CLERK

AUG 11 AM 10